Lebanon Conservation and Agriculture Commission Regular Meeting, 3/5/18 Lebanon Town Hall, 579 Exeter Road

Meeting Minutes

Members present: Marc Lang (Chair), Jan Fitter (Vice Chair), Alton Blodgett, Emery

Gluck, Keith LaPorte, Jon Slate, Ethan Stearns, Toni Willard

Members absent: Paul Trubey, Howard Wayland, Bradley Wieczorek (Student Rep.)

Also present: Town Planner Philip Chester

Meeting called to order at 4:32 p.m. by Marc Lang.

Motion by Keith LaPorte, seconded by Alton Blodgett, to approve the 2/5/18 meeting minutes. Motion approved 5-0-2 (Fitter and Gluck abstained).

Mr. Chester updated the Commission on the Bender, McCall, Leone, Wolf, and Geer farmland preservation projects, and the upcoming sale of 11+/- acres of town-owned land on Dianne and Richard Drives. The Selectmen are planning a March 26, 2018 Town Meeting on the Bender and McCall preservation projects and the sale of town land.

Mr. Lang updated the Commission on the Common Hill/Schalk Road Trail issue related to illegal use of motorized vehicles.

Motion by Ethan Stearns, seconded by Jon Slate, to approve the remaining \$175 Commission budget for trash bags for Earth Day clean-up and signs prohibiting motorized vehicles on Commons Hill Trail. Motion unanimously approved.

Mr. LaPorte noted that he and Mr. Lang would be contacting the Andrew's family to discuss preservation of their farmland on Village Hill Road.

Ms. Fitter noted that she would be conducting easement monitoring on the Fischer property.

The Commission adjourned at 5:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Philip Chester, Town Planner March 5, 2018